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UWEX 4-H YD Report—September 23, 2019 
 
Important Dates: 

• October 1 – Back-to-4-H Night, Fairgrounds Activity Center, 6-8 p.m. (open to the public) 
• October 6-12 – National 4-H Week 
• November 17 – Junior/Senior Leaders’ Banquet, Sperino’s Monte Carlo Room, 1 p.m. 
• November 21—Walworth County 4-H Project Leader Training, County Government Center, 6-8 p.m. 

 
 

Thank you! 

A huge thanks goes to all of the youth and adults who volunteered their time during the past couple of months to 
ensure that this year’s many pre-fair and fair week activities went as smoothly as they could.  YOU are very much 
appreciated!   
 

4-H Volunteer T-shirts 
At the end of 2018, Extension was able to purchase 4-H Volunteer shirts for general club leaders, and active, 
screened and enrolled 4-H Project Committee members who requested shirts.  At this time, we have a number of 
shirts still on hand.  If you are an active, screened, and enrolled 4-H volunteer who does NOT have a shirt and want 
one, let Debbie or Janel know.  They can set you up while supplies of the various sizes last.   

 
4-H Chartering ’19-‘20 
This is a reminder that Part 2 (pages 1-4) of our 2020 chartering document will be due at or before the October 
Senior Leaders’ Association meeting.  For page 2, please be certain that you provide examples under #8 and #9 in the 
boxes provided.  For page 3, ensure that the goals you report on for last year (2nd table on page 3) are exactly the 
same ones listed in your 2019 charter.  Address all questions and attain all signatures.   

 
Back-to-4-H Night 
Back to 4-H Night ’19 is happening on Tuesday, October 1, at the fairgrounds Activity Center.  It will be open to the 
public from 6-8 p.m.  A few youth and adult leaders are also needed for check-in assistance and some hands-on 
booths.  If you are interested in helping, please let Debbie or Janel know.   

 
VIP Trainings  

The 2019-2020 VIP training dates have been set. All trainings will be held at the County Government Center. To sign-
up please email sclark@co.walworth.wi.us no later than one week in advance.  

Tuesday, October 29— 6-8pm  
Wednesday, December 4—6-8pm  
Thursday, January 30 – 6-8pm  
Wednesday, May 20 – 6-8pm  
 

Officer School  

Officer School for the 2019-2020 4-H officers will be held on Saturday, October 26 at the Walworth County 
Government Center, time to be announced. If you are passionate and would like to help the officers learn their roles 
and responsibilities please reach out to Janel Heidelmeier at janel.heidelmeier@wisc.edu or (262)741-4960. We will 
need teachers for each officer position!  
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